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From the Pastor…
    As you have noticed, during the Third, Fourth and Fifth Sundays of Lent, 
we have a series of long readings from St. John’s account of the Holy Gospel, 
as we accompany the Elect and Candidates for Full Communion on their 
journey towards Baptism and Reception into the Church at the Easter Vigil. 
The readings have central themes of Water, Light, and Life, respectively, each 
week.

    These are powerful readings and each line contained in the reading could 
be the source of a long reflection and prayer; because they are a result of John 
the Apostle spending many years reflecting and praying over the events that 
he relates. And as he reflected on the events of Jesus’ life, he wants to hold 
up these pivotal moments that shape our own journey with Jesus, as well. 
The Church has picked up these moments as key aspects to the process of 
conversion towards Jesus, hence these long and dramatic readings for this 
final stage of purification for our Elect.

    Water, and specifically Living Water, is a sign of our entrance into Christ 
Jesus, for the Sacrament of Baptism is the first stage of our membership into 
the Body of Christ. Jesus made the waters of Baptism holy when He was 
Baptized by John in the Jordan river, and to be constantly refreshed and 
renewed in these Living Waters is to be fed and nourished by the One Who 
Gives Life to us today.

    Light provides a central theme in John’s narrative account of Jesus’ life. 
From the prologue of his Gospel, the Light shines into the darkness, but the 
darkness could not overcome it. And John sets up a contrast throughout the 
rest of his Gospel of those who walk in the light (those reborn into Christ 
and aware of what He is doing in their lives) versus those who remain in the 
darkness (the leaders of the Jewish people at the time who cannot see Jesus 
for who He truly is, as in today’s Gospel passage with the Man Born Blind.) 
To be incorporated into Jesus by Baptism is to be brought into the Light of 
His Presence.

    Finally, that new light brings new life, again a central theme in John’s 
narrative. Life is brought about by our union with Jesus, in particular in the 
Cross where He reigns as King of the Universe. Death no longer has power 
over Jesus, and therefore it no longer has power over His disciples, either. But 
there is always that eye towards the Kingdom that is to come, not just life in 
the here and now.

    Whenever we turn to St. John’s account of the life of Jesus, we have 
to keep in mind the different approach and purpose of his Gospel versus the 
three synoptic Gospels. Thankfully, St. John was able to give us these deep 
and profound reflections for us to continue to learn who Jesus is and what He 
came to do. It would make a great Lenten practice to read through the entirety 
of the Gospel, marking down all the instances of Living Water, Light and Life 
that are present in its pages.

God Bless,
Fr. Kyle Schnippel

We would like to offer our sympathy and 
prayers to the family of Elizabeth Wooton. She is the 
sister of parishioner Mary Lou Moulton. Also, we would 
like to offer our sympathy and prayers to the family of 
Eva Contadino. She is the mother of parishioner Jerry 
Contadino. Also, we like to offer our sympathy and 

prayers to the family of Fred Gobbi. He is the brother of parishioner 
Deacon John Gobbi. Please keep the Wooton, Moulton, Contadino and 
Gobbi families in your prayers.

Praying for Vocations….Thank you to those taking the 
Vocation Chalice. To have the Vocation Chalice in your home, call 
Diane Sova (330-6440) or the parish office (742-0953). Prayer 
materials are provided.

Vocation Chalice for the week of March 26 ~ Jeannie Brinker

Prayer for the Fourth Sunday of Lent… 
See into Our Hearts
Father Almighty, You who have blessed our 
ancestors and anointed them with the oil of Your 
Spirit; who have given Your grace and light to 
those in need and guided the hands of our leaders 
in faith. See into our hearts today, and find us ready 
to receive You, as You guided Samuel to recognize 
the Lord’s chosen. May we open our eyes to see 
You, and our hearts to accept You, and may we find Christ in others as You 
guide us. Teach us to know Your ways, to follow Your path, and to trust in 
Your guidance. We ask this through Christ our Lord. Amen.
© 2017 Liturgy Training Publications. 1-800-933-1800. Written by Anne C. McGuire. 
Permission to publish granted by the Archdiocese of Chicago, on July 12, 2016.

To help with your Lenten Journey this year…On 
Tuesday evenings throughout Lent, our Pastoral Area will provide 
the following:

Soup Supper at 6:00 p.m. & Lenten Services to follow at 7:00 p.m.
  Evening Prayer	 St. John Neumann	 March 28
  Reconciliation Service	 St. John the Baptist	 April 4

Stations of the Cross…Traditionally, the Lenten devotions in parish 
churches have drawn attention to the suffering and death of Jesus. The most 
popular one is known as the Stations of the Cross. During Lent, we will pray 
the Stations on Fridays at 6:00 p.m. All are welcome.

Coalition Lenten Bible Study… The coalition of churches 
includes Saint John Neumann, Augsburg Lutheran, John Wesley United 
Methodist and Pleasant Run Presbyterian. Each year, we collaborate to 
put on a Lenten Bible Study that rotates between all four churches. This 
year, the study is titled “Dare You to Love.” We will look at different 
stories in the Gospels that reveal the great love Christ has for us. The next 
meetings will take place on the following Tuesdays at both 1:00 p.m. and 
7:00 p.m., below is the schedule: 
    March 28th: 	 “Love that Lights the Way” at John Wesley United 

Methodist 
    April 4th: 	 “Love that Forgives” at Augsburg Lutheran (Panel 

Discussion) 
We hope that you will be able to attend this wonderful ecumenical study, 
it is always a blessing to grow in faith alongside our fellow Christian 
brothers and sisters. All are welcome. If you have any questions, please 
contact Emily Branscum in the parish office at ebranscum@sjnews.org or 
513-742-0953, ext. 19.

Attention, Parents of children in 
Kindergarten: Summer RES is June 19-30. Letters 
and enrollment forms have been mailed to the homes of 
those children listed as “K” in our data base. If you have 
not received a letter, please call the office (742-0953) to 

enroll your child and allow us to update our records.

Attention, Parents of children in grades K-7: Summer RES 
is June 19-30. Letters and enrollment forms have been mailed to the 
homes of those children listed by grade in our parish data base. If you 
have not received a letter, please call the office (742-0953) to enroll 
your child and allow us to update our records.

“Although the life of a person is in a land full of thorns and weeds, there 
is always a space in which the good seed can grow. You have to trust God.” 

~ Pope Francis
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FOURTH SUNDAY OF LENT – MARCH 26, 2017

LITURGICAL LIFE
Saturday, March 25
	 5:00 p.m. 	 + Arthur & Agnes Cole
Sunday, March 26
	 9:00 a.m. 	 + John Nguyen
	 11:00 a.m. 	 For the Parish
Tuesday, March 28
	 8:30 a.m. 	 + Betty Behringer – 
		    Corpus Christi Church
Wednesday, March 29
	 8:30 a.m. 	 + Mary Bui
Thursday, March 30
	 8:30 a.m. 	 + Robert & Thelma Miefert – 
		    Corpus Christi Church
Friday, March 31
	 8:30 a.m. 	 + Larry Sova
Saturday, April 1
	 5:00 p.m. 	 + Megan Filipek
Sunday, April 2
	 9:00 a.m. 	 For the Parish
	 11:00 a.m. 	 + Joseph Federle

Readings for April 1 & April 2
First Reading: Ez 37:12-14

Psalm: Ps 130:1-8
Second Reading: Rom 8:8-11

Gospel: Jn 11:1-45

Ministers Schedule 
April 1 & 2

Coordinators 		  Lectors
	 5:00 p.m. 	 D. Hackman	 M. Desmond/K. Mack
	 9:00 a.m. 	 D. Groen	 R. Foertsch/J. Brunner
	 11:00 a.m. 	 B. Helms	 E. Rawlings/M.J. Willke

Servers 			   Cross Bearers
	 5:00 p.m. 	 M. Mack/M. Mack	 E. Merritt
	 9:00 a.m. 	 J. Flamm/M. Carroll	 M. Kluener
	 11:00 a.m. 	 L. Sarvak/E. Ward	 L. Blasch

Liturgy of the Word with Children 	 Gift Families
	 5:00 p.m. 	 N/A	 M. Desmond
	 9:00 a.m. 	 B. Reynolds, M. Carroll,	 M. Turkov
 		  A. Albrinck
	 11:00 a.m. 	 J. Flannigan, L. Backus,	 C. Chaney
 		  S. Sarvak

Communion Ministers 
	 5:00 p.m. 	 M.P. Stahl, S. Brehm, R. Bernard, J. Hibberd, 
		  H. Soloria, A. Nash, D. & T. Hackman, D. Lohman, 
		  J. Gentile, D. Abraham, M. Zimmer
	 9:00 a.m. 	 D. Sova, C. Logue, S. & B. Stephens, M. Laugle, 
		  B. Tricase, S. & M. Leutzinger, B. Asmus, 
		  K. Fehring, K. Hueslman
	 11:00 a.m. 	 E. Krishock, J. & Z. Powell, J. Brinker, S. Belanger, 
		  C. Lorenz, L. & R. O’Brien, L. Bryant, A. Braam, 
		  B. Helms

Greeters 
	 5:00 p.m. 	 H. Gallo, B. Heroux, M.L. Moulton, L. Carroll
	 9:00 a.m. 	 D. Kaufman, K. Doll, P. & B. Ratcliff
	 11:00 a.m. 	 D. & J. Backus, L. & D. Bryant

The next High School meeting will be on Sunday, March 26th in the 
Youth Room. The Alpha Meeting, from 6:45-7:30 p.m., will include a 
viewing of Story of God, and the Omega meeting, from 7:30-9:00 p.m., 
will be YDisciple. We meet again on Sunday, April 2nd. We do not meet 
April 9 or 16 because of Holy Week and Easter. 

High School Students: The next Encounter is Saturday, April 1, from 
6:30-10:00 p.m. at Roger Bacon High School (please note the new 
location!). Permission slip is required. Join us for an evening of music, 
a speaker, Adoration and Confession. Join High School teens from all 
over Cincinnati and Dayton celebrating their Catholic faith during this 
Lenten season. 

The next Junior High meeting will be on Wednesday, April 5th, from 
7:00-8:30 p.m. in the Youth Room. We will be having a YouCat blitz. 

Junior High and High School students are invited to the Peep Sacrifice on 
Friday, April 7th, following the Fish Fry outside Daniel Hall. We will end 
by 9:00 p.m. Join us for games, campfire, and s’mores. 

High School and Junior High students: Just a reminder, at every Fish Fry, 
the Youth Ministry program sponsors a Bake Sale. This is our main fund 
raiser. We need workers and baked goods. Drop by baked goods at the 
office on Friday before 4:00 p.m., or during the Fish Fry. To work a shift 
at the Bake Sale, contact Brincky to sign up. 

Questions about Youth Ministry? Contact Becky “Brincky” Albrinck at 
742-0953, text or call 633-6443, or email balbrinck@sjnews.org.

We need desserts! We need desserts to be donated for the 
bake sale table during the Lenten Fish Frys. The proceeds 
allow our teens to attend the Mission Trip and many other 
conferences throughout the year. During Fridays in Lent, 

desserts can be dropped off before 4:00 p.m. in the parish office, or that 
evening during the Fish Fry in Daniel Hall. Thank you for all your help 
and support of Youth Ministry in our parish. 

Confirmation: Spirit Day is March 26 for candidates 
and their parents and/or sponsors. April meetings are 
scheduled for April 2 and 23. The meetings will take place in 
the Youth Room of the Parish Office Building, from 10:10-
10:50 a.m.

RCIA Update: Please continue to pray for our 
candidates and catechumens participating in the RCIA 
sessions. 

Queen City Catholics (Young Adults) Age: 18-39: Our next 
meeting will take place this Tuesday, March 28th at 7:00 p.m. at St. 

John Neumann. We will meet in the Youth Room for a time of 
prayer and discussion. Afterwards we will go out for food 

and fellowship! So invite a friend and get excited 
for this night of fun! Contact Emily Branscum at 

ebranscum@sjnews.org or 742-0953, ext. 19 with 
questions.

Evangelization Minute
“God has created me to do some definite service. God has committed some 
work to me which has not been committed to another. I have a mission. I have 
a part in a great work. I am a link in a chain, a bond of connection between 
persons. God has not created me for naught. I shall do good. I shall do God’s 
work.” 

– St. John Neumann (1811-1860)
 Patron of immigrants and sick children
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Stewardship Corner
Gracious and Loving God, You call us to be stewards of Your abundance, 
the caretakers of all You have entrusted to us. Help us to always use Your 
gifts wisely and teach us to share them generously. Send your Holy Spirit to 
work through us, bringing Your message to those we serve. May our faithful 
stewardship bear witness to your enduring love of all creation. We pray with 
grateful hearts, in Jesus’ name. Amen

March 18 & 19	 $	 11,571.19
184 Adult Envelopes	 $	 8,239.00
Loose	 $	 1,649.19
1 Youth Envelope	 $	 1.00
Electronic Donations	 $	 1,682.00 

Average Sunday Offering	 $	 10,872.17
OUTREACH TO THE NEEDY
(5% of every Sunday collection)
5% of $11,571.19	 $	 578.56

Conference of Corpus Christi and St. John Neumann 
St. Vincent de Paul…. In today’s Gospel, as Jesus gives sight to the blind 
man. Through grace, we are also transformed from not seeing to seeing 
and then Jesus sends us to help others see and to believe. Thank you for 
your continuous support!

2017 Catholic Ministries Appeal (CMA)…We thank everyone 
from St. John Neumann who has participated in the 2017 Catholic Ministries 
Appeal. Our pledges let us provide paths of hope through six important 
Catholic ministries right here in our archdiocese. St. John Neumann currently 
has 73 pledges in the amount of $10,596.68, reaching 41.89% of our Parish 
goal. Thank you for your generosity to these important ministries. 

Mark your calendars! Coffee and Donuts and 
Shopping Cents will be in Daniel Hall after the 9:00 and 
11:00 a.m. Masses on Sunday, April 23, and May 21. Please 
stop down to enjoy breakfast, fellowship and help support 
our Parish School, St. John the Baptist.

Attention, Kroger Shoppers: Do you have a Kroger Plus 
card? You can help St. John the Baptist School earn FREE money 
when you link your Kroger Plus card to the school! Go to www.
krogercommunityrewards.com to register. Use the St. John’s code of 
80216 or search for St. John the Baptist – Dry Ridge.

Mark your calendars! 
St. John Neumann Women’s Organization will meet on 
Wednesday, April 5th at 7:00 p.m. in Daniel Hall.

SJN Men’s Society...Come join the guys on Thursday, April 6th 
at 6:15 p.m. in Daniel Hall for fellowship and friendship. All 
men of the parish are welcomed. 

Lenten Fish Fry: All Fridays during Lent, except on 
Good Friday, we invite you to stop by Daniel Hall between 
5:00-7:30 p.m. for our Fish Fry. Come and break bread with 
us before or after the 6:00 p.m. Stations of the Cross. Our 
Fish Fry is sponsored by the St. John Neumann Men’s Society. Carry-out 
will be available, call 742-2224.

WEEKLY CALENDAR 
Monday, March 27
	 8:30 a.m. 	 Mass at St. John the Baptist

Tuesday, March 28
	 8:30 a.m. 	 Mass at Corpus Christi
	 7:00 p.m. 	 Queen City Catholics – YR
Wednesday, March 29
	 8:05 a.m. 	 Chaplet of Divine Mercy & Recitation of the Rosary
	 8:30 a.m. 	 Mass at St. John Neumann
	 6:30 p.m. 	 First Communion #2 – YR
Thursday, March 30
	 8:30 a.m. 	 Mass at Corpus Christi
	 6:00 p.m. 	 Eucharistic Adoration/Holy Hour – OLC
Friday, March 31
	 8:05 a.m. 	 Chaplet of Divine Mercy & Recitation of the Rosary
	 8:30 a.m. 	 Mass at St. John Neumann
	 5:00 p.m. 	 Fish Fry – DH
Saturday, April 1
	 9:00 a.m. 	 Jesus’ Day – Nave/DH
	 4:00 p.m. 	 Reconciliation
	 5:00 p.m. 	 Mass
Sunday, April 2
Children’s Liturgy of the Word
	 9:00 a.m. 	 Mass 
	 10:10 a.m. 	 Confirmation Spirit Day – YR
	 11:00 a.m. 	 Mass 
	 6:45 p.m. 	 HS Alpha Meeting – YR
	 7:30 p.m. 	 HS Omega Meeting – YR 

 St. Margaret Mary Deanery Reconciliation 2017 
St. Ann, Groesbeck	 Tuesday, March 28	 7:00 p.m.
St. Bartholomew	 Tuesday, March 28	 7:00 p.m.
St. Margaret Mary	 Tuesday, March 28	 7:00 p.m.
Our Lady of the Rosary 	 Wednesday, March 29	 6:30 p.m.
St. Ignatius	 Monday, April 3	 7:00 p.m.
St. John the Baptist	 Tuesday, April 4	 7:00 p.m.

Parents: We continue to look for opportunities and materials that 
will serve to support you in forming your children’s faith lives. These 
activities come from a program called “The Meal Box.” The intent is to 
provide mealtime conversation starters that will engage your children 
and tips for the parents to apply the general theme to the family’s faith 
life.

Table Discussion: If you asked five people who know you to write 
down the one word they think best describes you, what do you 
think would be the most common answer? (Consider the answer 
carefully from their viewpoint, not yours.

Parents: Ask your child – “So, what do you think about the answer? 
Is that how you want to be known. Now YOU come up with one 
word you would like others to believe best describes you. What 
one thing can you do this week to begin to make that happen?”

Activity: During the week, observe behaviors that are consistent 
with the word your child has chosen and commend them for their 
efforts. Remind them, too, of their truest identity – as beloved 
sons and daughters of God.	 24

Excerpt from The Meal Box by Bret Nicholaus and Tom McGrath (Loyola Press, 
2009). Reprinted with permission of Loyola Press. To find this and other family 
resources that nurture your faith, visit www.loyolapress.com.
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FAIRFIELD POWER EQUIPMENT
Full Service Sales & Repair Center for your Lawn & Garden Equipment

Jim Stevenson – Parishioner
4847 Factory Drive, Fairfield • 844-6700

50% Off Blade Sharpening with this Ad.
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Making a difference...one resident at a time.

11784 Hamilton Ave.
Cincinnati, OH

513-825-2700
Fax: 513-825-3700

hschutte@provider-services.net

Out On A Limb Tree Service, LLC
Tree Analysis, Removal, Feeding, Fertilization, 

Planting, Pruning, and Health

Call Us Now! (513) 432-5091
www.outonalimbcincy.com

Affordable Luxury Living... Close To Home
5251 Dixie Highway, Fairfield
513-699-4600
fairfieldpavilion.com

• Independent Living

• Assisted Living

• Respite Care

• Medicare Certified

513-851-5588
niemanplumbing.com

Board Certified Pediatricians • Licensed Nurse Practitioners
5900 Boymel Drive • 188 N. Brookwood Avenue

513-874-9460             www.pediatricassociates.us
Comprehensive Pediatric & Adolescent Care

Asthma & Allergy • Developmental Pediatrics & ADHD • Nutrition & Weight Management
Travel Related Medicine • Now open and accepting new patients

800 Niles Rd. • 513-829-1900

Grand Opening       513-520-2720
722 Nilles Road, Fairfield, OH

• Accessories
• Baptism Dresses • First Communion Dresses
• Boys Christening Dresses • Favors • Decorations
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NEIDHARD YOUNG
FUNERAL HOME & CREMATION SERVICE

Paul Young, Jr. • Paul Young III
7401 Hamilton Avenue, Cincinnati, OH 45231

neidhardyoungfuneralhome.com  513-521-7800

8th Grade Service Project at The 
Hope Factory

    On Thursday, March 2, the 8th grade students 
of St. John the Baptist School worked with A 

Child’s Hope International’s “Hands Against Hunger” program at The Hope Factory on East 
Kemper Road. The students were able to present the organization with $2,138.72 through their 

fund-raising efforts and the donations made toward the Lenten 
almsgiving project by parishioners from St. John Neumann, 
Corpus Christi, and St. John the Baptist on Ash Wednesday. 
    These funds allowed them to package 8,640 high protein 
meals and enough water purification packets to provide over 
4,000 gallons of fresh water for orphans in Swaziland. 
    Swaziland is the last remaining absolute monarchy in Africa. 
46% of the people live below the international poverty level, 
earning less than $1.25 per day. Swaziland also has the highest 
rate of HIV/AIDS in the world. The adult population is declining 
at an alarming rate and half of the population of children are 
orphans. The need there is great, but there is hope. Many thanks 
to everyone who has and who will support this effort this Lenten 
season. 

Andy Threm presents donations 
to Lawrence Bergeron, 
Executive Director of 

A Child’s Hope International


